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www.white-fields.org 

Introducing Descar Auzeel 

We need more support for the General fund. 
We need more monthly support for the National Evangelists. 
We need more monthly support for the Jesus Loves Me Home. 
 

CUBA 

Money for food in Cuba. We have way to get food to some of the preachers.’ 
 

HAITI 
Bibles are needed $10 per Bible. 
$200 a month to care for Carlens.  
$5000 for a vehicle for HHC 

Support for Hope Haiti Compassion 

Christmas for the children 

 

INDIA 

Bibles are needed $3 per Bible 

Motorcycle for Udaya $1,300 

G.K. Palli Church repair $700 

          
LIBERIA 

More support for the preachers. $75 per month per preacher 
Bibles are needed $10 per Bible 

Church roof in Junction Town $1,000 ($1,000 has been given) 
$400 for lease on building, new church in sierre Leone 

 

PHILIPPINES 

Bibles are needed paperback $4, hard bound $10  
$12,500 for land Talima Church 

White Fields Needs 

Immersions in 2021 

We praise God that during this year 2021 there have been  

3024 souls who have accepted Jesus as Savior and Lord 

and obeyed Him in Christian baptism. Praise the Lord!!! 

Pray for these new Brothers and Sisters in Christ! 
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P.O. Box 1089   
Joplin, Mo 64802-1089 
 
Lori’s number 417-291-7225 
www.white-fields.org     wfoe@yahoo.com 
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John Sumo, a Liberian Evan-
gelist,  traveled to BO City, 
Sierra Leone in October and 
started a new church.  
 

From John: 
I am a church planting evan-
gelist. I visited this country two 
years ago. I stopped by this 
city and the Lord moved me to 
come back in 2020. I started a 
prayer group that turned into a 
fellowship January 2021.  

 

We came with a team of five since this past Tuesday for a reviv-
al. Six were baptized in Jesus name. This country is a Muslim 

dominant 
country. 
 

We're trying to renew the lease 
agreement for next year and 
they're charging us for this year 
(2022-2023) $400USD. We will 
have to pay this amount by De-
cember last week 2021. 
 

Please pray for this new congrega-
tion.  
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New Church Plant 
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News from Liberia 
Roland McGill- 
I bring you greetings from my family and the saints of God at Global Fellowship Church of Christ  
 

It is my hope and prayer that you and the family are all safe and in good health.  
 

I have not been able to resume active church duty because I am not yet medically clear, however I am 
coordinating activities from home through our church administrator (Brother David B. Mulbah) and two 
young ministers (Brother Emmanuel Juwah & Brother Samuel S. Mcgill). 
 

I like to use this opportunity to send a BIG THANK YOU to every one of you; for your fervent prayers 
on my behalf during a time when I needed it most. 
I really appreciate and would like you to know that by the grace of God my health condition has im-
proved and my recovery process is on course. 
 

Please convey my best regards to our sponsors, my family and I remain very grateful for the monthly 
support, it is indeed a very big help to us. 
 

Aaron Whisnant- 
Dear Sister Lori, and all of our sponsors: 
I greet you in the name of Jesus Christ our Lord and savior. 
We give God all the glory for His saving grace upon you, our sponsors. 
We pray that God bless you all, and your family as you help us do the work of an evangelist. 
During the month of September, the churches had activities such as indoor revivals, house to house 
visitation and evangelism which led 16 precious souls to the Lord. Please keep them in yours prayers. 
 

Let me inform you about our upcoming convention on November 10th through 14th,  2021. 
The conversation will be held in Bomi County Nyuandee Town ( Nyuandee Church of Christ). 
 

Pray requests: 
Please pray for the Greater Refuge Church they are in a serious land crisis and could be invaded be-
cause negotiation is not going well. 
 

Nyuandee Church of Christ has the total attendance of 165 during the month of September 2021. 
PST. Morris Brown 

 

Jewajeh Church of Christ has the total attendance of 230 during the month of September 2021. 
PST.Morris Johnson 

 

 

Lynh Church of Christ has the total attendance of 186 during the month of September 2021. 
PST. Ben Sonii 
 

Zuwah  Town Church of Christ has the total attendance of 195 during the month of September 2021. 
Baptism 6 

PST. Edwin Via 
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Christmas in Haiti 

We greet you all in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 
 

We write to thank and appreciate you all for your continuous prayers and support to us and 
our children. You have been a great help to us. We pray that the Lord will bless you all. No 
one has been able to do as you do for is regularly for the upkeep of our children. 
 

We are about to change their uniforms again because the smaller ones destroy their clothes 
very fast. We must do so to make them appear neat on the Campus. 
 

We thank the Lord for the bus. The engine has been repaired. Pretty soon we will be using it 
to take our children to church now. We are very happy because we are paying too much to go 
church in Logan Town.  
 

Please join us prayer for scholarships for our children who have graduated from High School. 
Some of them have planned to go College. Six of them are going to do medicine and one is 
going to do law. Two of them, Hannah and Samuel are in their Senior Levels now. 
Wesseh Myers Completed the Associate Degree in Nursing Aid and is going again to do Phy-
sician Assistant. Madaweh Myers and Lydia are doing the Nurse Aid Courses. Andrew David 
is going to a Laboratory Technician. Joseph Enoch is going to do law. We need your prayer 
as they begin to go for their studies. 
 

We have decided to build the Science Laboratory. We have some concrete blocks on the 
ground now that can do the foundations and start the walls. Please join us to pray for this pro-
ject. The Ministry of Education is demanding us to have a Science Laboratory for the stu-
dents. 
 

We thank you all for your encouragement by mail and your prayer coupled with your financial 
support to us. Mouth is too small to thank you. Know that you are in 

all our prayers. Thanks again and God bless you.  

  

Despite all the trouble in Haiti, or because of it, we want to 
give our children an extra special Christmas. If you feel 
God leading you, please help us provide for our kids! Any 
amount helps!   

Anna Enoch Orphanage 
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Our website has been updated! Please go look 
around, learn about White Fields, meet our preachers, 
and read some of Reggie’s sermons!  

David’s House 
4. Widow Ministry 

We work for the widows as well. There are about 120 widows in couple of villages. My wife meets with 
them and spends time in prayer and meditation of God's word. Occasionally we provide them some gift to 
share God's love in a practical manner. 

 

5. Bible Distribution 

We were able to distribute about 1000 Bibles in 4 district and this was a great blessing to be able to do 
through the help of Shepherd's purse. The ones who received the Bibles are new believers and it is an 
expression of love towards them. They are so excited to receive this precious gift. 

 

6. Bible School 
We are so thankful to God for enabling us to start a Bible School  last year. 16 students started the one 
year training program but only 5 men successfully  completed the training program and now they are in the 
mission field. They are really doing hard work as they go to different remote villages bicycle and some 
times by walk to preach the gospel to the unreached people. God is using them mightily and we are able to 
hear some great reports from these brothers. 
 

7. Church Planting 

We are also doing church planting ministry. We have several mission fields where our fellow brothers are 
working for the extension of God's Kingdom. We have 7 house churches where couple of families attend 
for the Sunday Worship,fasting prayer and other Bible study programs.  
 

8. Sunday School 
We are having Sunday school program mostly for the children in different villages. We help these children 
to grow in the Lord. 

Visit Our Website 

We will be at ICOM! November 18-21,2021 

Richmond, Va 

Booths: 108,110,112, 114 

Please stop by and visit with us!  
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News from Liberia 
Believe in God has the total attendance of 200 people during the month of September 2021. 
PST. P. C . Sanndy 

 

Saint Faith Church of Christ has the total attendance of 270 people during the month of September 
2021. 
PST. Jackson Korkoille  

 

Barht Town Church of Christ has the total attendance 210 people during the month of September 2021. 
Baptism 2 

PST. James Sackie 

 

New Life Church of Christ has the total attendance 235 people during the month of September 2021. 
Baptism 5 

PST. Christopher Smith 

 

Triumph Church of Christ has the attendance of 430 people during the month of September 2021. 
PST. Sebastian Miller 
 

Salala Church of Christ has the total attendance of 210 people during the month September 2021. 
PST. Gayflor Bobom 

 

Victory Church of Christ has the total attendance of 208 people during the month of September 2021. 
Baptism: 3  

PST. Michael George 

 

Lepolu Town Church of Christ has the total attendance of 215 people during the month of September 
2021. 
PST. John Gondo 

 

God bless you. 
 

Steven Enoch- 

We are preparing for the 7th Annual Convention to be held in Ganta City, Nimba County. All the church-
es will be there for Bible teaching and preaching. We are praying for it to be a success.  
 

Quincy Flomo from the church that is in Mao, Nimba County had an accident with his motor bike and 
was unconscious for almost a day. Thank God that he came through. The roads are very bad in the inte-
rior of our Country.  
 

Continue to pray for the men that are on the field for the Lord. They need strength and wisdom from the 
Lord to do the Lord's work. Some of them find it hard especially when the rains begin to fall, their roads 
get very bad and vehicles do not go to some of the towns. Only motorcycles can go there. 
 

Our joint revival services worked well when we visited four of our Churches three days a week. It was 
good to visit each church to encourage the members in the gospel of Jesus Christ. New people came 
into the churches as a result of the preaching. There were 41 baptisms this month. 
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Pray for Haiti 

  

Every month now I have asked you to pray for Haiti. Each 
month it is for a different need or tragedy. This month is no 
different, except this month could have more of an impact on 
us and other foreigners in Haiti. A van holding 17 missionaries 
stopped to see an orphanage on the way to the airport. Once 
back in the vehicle and on their way, they were stopped by the 
400 Mawozo gang and kidnapped. There are men, women & 
children, including a baby. There is a lot to be said about how 
this group did not follow protocol or take precaution but that is 
not the point.  
 

This has now set a precedent for all mission and aid workers. 
The gang is demanding $1 million per person and have said 

they will start killing them one by one. Please pray for these missionaries. Pray for others there that they err 
on the side of caution and take all safety precautions.  
 

Other missions and aid workers were praying for President Biden to send in an extraction team to get the 
kidnapped Americans, to set a precedent “do not attempt to kidnap Americans”! But according to Haiti 
news, he has sent in a negations team to work on the ransom! This WILL set a precedence but not in a 
good way. Pray for all foreigners in Haiti.  
 

It is estimated by news sources that 2/3 of Haiti is now being ruled by gangs. People are scared, frustrated, 
and hurting. They are fed up! Gas is now $25 a gallon off the streets, out of jars. Gas stations are closed 
because they cannot get enough gas. Junior has been going to Pignon to pick up items for the baby that 
we are able to get into him. This month he had to pay 3 times as much as he did 3 weeks ago. This fuel 
shortage will have an effect on our communication ability with Haiti. Pray for mercy for the Haitian people.  
 

From Ronel: 
We are doing well. The boys continue to enjoy their school. Despite of the difficulties of our country. The 
gangs abducted a bus with 17 American missionaries among which are three children. We have more kid-
nappings in Port-au-Prince than many places in the world that are well known for this practice according to 
some statistics. The gangs now kidnap anyone they can find, little vendors, big ones, students, pastors in 
the middle of service ....and so on, it is becoming worse now. 
The gangs now take complete control over almost 50% of the capital where all our goods come from. We 
are having some shortage of food now...things are not looking good this time . Please pray for this country, 
the missionaries and other Haitians that are in the 
hands of the gangs. Please pray for the US gov-
ernment to make the right decision in this matter, 
to send the right help as the US influences any-
thing we do here politically, which I believe is a big 
part of this crisis as this nation cannot freely 
choose whom to see can lead well the coun-
try...our votes haven’t been counted for a long 
time, we are being imposed by our govern-
ments....please pray that we will be able to freely 
choose our leaders that one day the citizens of 
this country will love to vote as their votes will 
count....please prayyyyyyyyyyyyyy 
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David’s House 
A couple months ago we were asked for help from 
Shepherd's Purse, another mission organization. 
They had work in India and in Eastern Europe. They 
have found themselves needing to focus on their 
work in Eastern Europe and asked us to take their 
work in India, David’s House, under our wing. This 
work is already funded so we said we would help. 
We want to introduce you to David’s House.  
 

I am Joshua Nag, I am married to Savita Nag. God 
has blessed us with 3 sons Daniel, Isaac and Abiel. 
 

Thank you very much for your email with a wonder-
ful history of White Fields Overseas Evangelism. I am so excited to read the story about your ministry and 
extend my heartfelt thanks and gratitude for your willingness to partner with our ministry in India. It's in-
deed amazing to see how God has blessed White Fields ever since it started. I am richly blessed and 
encouraged by reading your story. I am so thankful to Sir Michael Wetzel, Executive Director of Shep-
herd's Purse for introducing us with you. 
 

By the Grace of God currently we are doing these following ministries: 
 

1. Orphanage 

We thank God for the opportunity to be in the service of the Lord. We began our ministry here with an 
orphanage back in 2007. We registered an organization called 'More Than Enough Ministries' with a 
thought that Jesus is more than enough for us. The orphanage was started with 15 orphans and poor 
boys. We didn't have any regular source of finances to provide for the orphanage. God miraculously 
helped us to take care of the boys. Later on God brought Shepherd's Purse on our path through Pastor 
David Hendrix who is now with the Lord. Shepherds' Purse have been partnering with us and supporting 
us financially for the orphanage since 10 years. Now we have 24 boys in the orphanage. We are so 
thankful to Sir Michael Wetzel Executive Director and Executive Board of Shepherd's purse for his great 
concern for India ministry. We also extend our thanks and gratitude towards all the sponsors who have 
been supporting our boys at the orphanage. 
 

2. Children Tuition Center 
We do work among the village kids who are so poor and unable to provide any education for them due to 
their poverty. We have started two children center where we teach them their school lesson as well as 
Bible stories, Christian songs, Bible verses and etc. There are about 150 children who have been blessed 
by this program. It's our prayer and desire that these kids may know and experience the love of Jesus in 
such a young age so that they may grow up as godly men and women. 
 

3. Girls' Ministry 

We work for the poor and orphan girls. These girls are from near by places. About 30 girls come to our 
orphanage building everyday. We teach them their school lesson and Bible stories and Christian songs. 
They spend here 2 hours everyday. they are growing in the knowledge of God's word and they are also 
learning their school subjects. These girls come from  very poor family. Whenever it is possible we pro-
vide them some stationary items. 


